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From humble beginnings in 1977 our research is now drawing international attention. 
This is the result of circumstances and good planning. The reason for our prominence in 
the avocado world today is that Phytophthora root rot had to be controlled to secure a 
viable avocado industry. It was a matter of survival. Our chemical control methods, 
especially the work by Dr Darvas, not only gave the industry a new lease of life, but 
caught the international lime-light. Secondly, due to the vast distances that our fruit has 
to travel for marketing in Europe, we had to solve our fruit physiological problems with 
the Fuerte cultivar. In this regard several research workers made noteworthy 
contributions. 
Regarding the post-harvest physiological problems the most significant hypothesis at 
this stage is that there is similarity in the nature and cause of bitter pit in apples and 
pulp spot and grey pulp in avocado fruit. Both problems are associated with calcium 
deficiencies. It would be to mutual advantage if the avocado and the apple researchers 
can get together to compare results and plan together. 
There are many separate projects which are being undertaken at various places in the 
Republic and it is always fair to ask whether we have our priorities right and whether the 
co-operation between the various workers is satisfactory. As co-ordinator of SAAGA's 
research I experience an excellent spirit of co-operation and we try hard to concentrate 
on the most important problems. It will never be ideal. However, at each annual 
symposium there is evidence of remarkable progress. 
Is the research effort between the CSFRI and SAAGA, measured in terms of results, not 
unique? I cannot recall another industry, big or small, that is so actively solving those 
problems where it matters most. We are grateful to Dr G S Bredell and Dr A J Heyns for 
their sterling support to the avocado industry. 
It is appropriate that we now announce that an International Avocado Congress will take 
place in Pretoria in May 1987. We hope to have the biggest ever concentration of 
"avocado brains" at this conference. Every important aspect of avocado growing will be 
discussed. The pre and post-conference tours should be well worth attending. 
When considering the list of projects which are supported in SAAGA, the projects 
undertaken by the CSFRI at Nelspruit have to be taken into account first. 



 
 



 


